
June 21, 2012    Lee Heritage Commission 

Present were Preston Samuel, Pat Jenkins, Dave Meeker and Laura Gund. 

Minutes: The minutes of May 17, 2012 were approved as read. 

Thibeault Place: The Thibeault place on Route 152 is for sale and has been offered to the Lamprey River 

people. Laurel is interested for office space, classes, and river access. She would like us to visit the house 

when LRAC makes a visit. Preston brought up various problems that might arise such as handicap access, 

zoning, etc. We discussed the pros and cons. 

250th celebration: The selectmen will be discussing this Monday night. We talked about the reprinting of 

the 1976 cookbook – should the recipes be changed to be more “healthy” or should we leave it as it is 

and simply have a reprint. We also talked about events during 2016. How much would a reenactment 

cost?  We will ask Denis as there is someone in town who is involved in reenactments with whom Denis 

has worked. Laura will go to the Heritage files to learn the date of the actual establishment of Lee as a 

town, in order to bring this information to the Selectmen. 

Heritage Site #5: Preston feels it is time to “go public” with the sign information. Information should be 

sent to Town Committees and he needs to check with Town Administrator, Julie Glover.  

Next meeting scheduled for July 25, 2012. 

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund. 

 


